
 

 

 

 

Victory for PSA members  
 

Update: Closure of Brits storage facility 

The PSA received complaints from employees at the Brits storage facility that the building did not comply 

with occupational health and safety standards. It was reported that walls were on the verge of collapse, 

side walls are cracked, bricks are falling from the walls, the roof is leaking, and floor spaces are unstable.  

 

The PSA visited the building on 2 March 2023 and conducted an inspection together with the 

management delegation. The PSA requested that employees must be vacated immediately owing to the 

high risk of an unsafe working environment. As management hesitated to vacate the employees, the PSA 

requested intervention of the Department of Employment and Labour. The Labour Inspectors visited the 

storage building on 6 March 2023 and decided to issue a prohibition notice (attached). The notice 

explicitly indicates that no visitors or employees should enter the storage facility until proper inspection is 

conducted by certified engineers. The employer was instructed to find an alternative safe workplace for 

affected employees. 

 

The PSA urges members who are forced to work in the storage facility to report such incidents to 

peter.mngomezulu@psa.co.za so that the Chief Labour Inspector is informed to take appropriate actions.  

Members will be informed of developments.  

 

The employees who want to join the PSA can visit the PSA’s website (www.psa.co.za), send an email to 

ask@psa.co.za or contact PSA Provincial Offices. 
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